Exhibit A

COMMUNITY OUTREACH AND ENGAGEMENT SUMMARY

- 2019: ECC informed neighbors that ECC would be ceasing services and looking at options to allow them to reopen.
- December 2020: ECC and Maret released a joint statement on neighborhood listservs to inform the community about their discussions to establish a partnership for athletic field space on the ECC campus.
- Through mid-2021: Maret reached out to ANC3/4G Commissioners and DC council members to advise them of the planned ECC | Maret partnership.
- June 2021: Following finalization of their lease agreement, ECC and Maret released information regarding the ECC | Maret partnership and plans for athletic fields on the ECC campus on neighborhood listservs.
- September 9, 2021: Representatives from Maret met onsite with adjacent neighbors to discuss the proposed project.
- September 27, 2021: ECC and Maret provided and overview of the partnership and proposed field project to the community at a regularly-scheduled ANC 3/4G meeting.
- November 1, 2021: Maret filed its application for special exception approval with the BZA.
- November 1, 2021: ECC and Maret convened an in-person small group meeting with Nebraska Avenue neighbors to share more information about the ECC | Maret partnership and to hear specific neighbor questions and concerns.
- November 2, 2021: ECC and Maret convened an in-person small group meeting with Utah Avenue neighbors to share more information about the ECC | Maret partnership and to hear specific neighbor questions and concerns.
- November 3, 2021: ECC and Maret convened an in-person small group meeting with Rittenhouse Street neighbors to share more information about the ECC | Maret partnership and to hear specific neighbor questions and concerns.
- November 4, 2021: ECC and Maret convened an in-person small group meeting with 28th
 Street neighbors to share more information about the ECC | Maret partnership and to hear
 specific neighbor questions and concerns.
- November 16, 2021: ECC and Maret convened an open online community meeting to review neighborhood feedback and discuss the project timeline and next steps.
- December 15, 2021: ECC and Maret convened an open online community meeting to present their updated proposal specifically including changes made in response to community input and feedback.
- January 4, 2022: ECC and Maret hosted open online "office hours" session with members of the project team, including the site design/landscape architect and transportation consultant, to respond directly to questions from neighbors.

- January 5, 2022: ECC and Maret hosted open online "office hours" session with members of the project team, including the site design/landscape architect and transportation consultant, to respond directly to questions from neighbors.
- January 6, 2022: ECC and Maret leadership and members of the project team participated in an online Ward 4 community forum hosted by Councilmember Janeese Lewis George designed to hear from Ward 4 residents about the proposed ECC | Maret partnership.
- January 10, 2022: ECC and Maret leadership and members of the project team participated in a discussion regarding the ECC | Maret partnership led by ANC3/4G at a regularly scheduled meeting.
- January 26, 2022: ECC and Maret hosted an open online "office hours" session with site designer VIKA to review the new digital 3D model of the proposed athletic fields with members of the community.
- January 28, 2022: ECC and Maret hosted an open online "office hours" session with transportation consultant Wells + Associates to review the Comprehensive Transportation Review (CTR) and address any transportation-related questions from members of the community.
- February 1, 2022: ECC and Maret leadership and members of the project team presented a project overview and update and responded to questions from ANC3/4G Commissioners and members of the community at the first of three specially-convened ANC3/4G meetings focused on the ECC | Maret partnership proposal.
- February 3, 2022: ECC and Maret hosted an open online "office hours" session with site designer VIKA to provide additional time for members of the community to review the digital 3D model of the proposed athletic fields.
- February 8, 2022: ECC and Maret hosted an open online "office hours" session with site designer VIKA to provide additional time for members of the community to review the digital 3D model of the proposed athletic fields.
- February 14, 2022: ECC and Maret leadership and members of the project team participated in the second of three specially-convened ANC3/4G meetings focused on the ECC | Maret partnership proposal, during which District agencies were invited to discuss their review of the project.
- In addition to these structured meetings, members of the ECC | Maret team have actively engaged in extensive in person/on site discussions, e-mail correspondence, and telephone follow up with individual neighbors to ensure their perspectives are understood, documented, and taken into careful consideration as part of the collaborative community-based planning process.